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Questions and Answers

1.Q: What if my kid’s computer is 
lost/stolen/damaged?
	

A: See attached sheet. Insurance is 
available for a nominal fee through 
the Westside Community Schools 
Foundation.
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2.Q: How will students secure 
laptops when they’re not able to 
take them to class? (PE, for 
example)
	

A:Details to follow.



Questions and Answers

3.Q:Can I load my own software?  
	

A:To avoid system problems and 
licensing conflicts, students will 
not be able to load software on 
their computers.



Questions and Answers

4.Q:What if students download 
software, anyway?
	

A:Even if software is downloaded 
onto the machine, student iBooks are 
configured to prevent installation.



Questions and Answers

5.Q:What if I my kid has her own 
computer and we don’t want to use 
the school’s?
	

A:Working around incompatibilities 
of software and hardware can consume 
time that would otherwise be spent 
on teaching and learning, all 
students need to use computers 
provided by the school.



Questions and Answers

6.Q:How will the school provide tech 
support?
	

A:Help stations will be available to 
students in three areas: the 
Enterprise Zone, the E.T. IMC, and 
the Media Center. 
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7.Q:Who should I call if I have 
questions about my kid’s computer?
	

A:You should first contact your 
child’s homeroom advisor, who can 
either answer your question, find 
the answer, or direct you to the 
appropriate person.
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8.Q: Can other members of the 
student’s family use the computer?  
	

A: Yes, but not for extended 
periods. If an immediate family 
member wants to use it when the 
student isn’t working on it, that’s 
fine.
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	 OK: Mom wants to check email. 
Brother wants to write a paper. Dad 
wants to check scores on the 
internet.
	 Not OK:Mom takes it to work. 
Brother takes it to middle school for 
presentation. Dad takes it with him 
on business trip.
	 Never OK:Use by anyone outside the 
student’s immediate family.
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9.Q:Can I take my computer with me 
when I go out of town?
	

A: Yes, as long as you’re sure that 
you can keep it in a safe and secure 
location at all times.



Questions and Answers

10.Q:Who will guide us on internet 
connectivity at home?
	

A:After students and their parents 
have picked up their computers, they 
may wish to talk with vendors 
stationed in the Little Theater 
(Room 271) who are prepared to 
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11.Q:What if I can’t (or don’t want 
to) provide internet connectivity at 
home?
	

A:Westside High School’s courtyard 
(cafeteria) area will house a cyber-
café which will be open for students 
after school and on some weekday 



Questions and Answers
12.Q:What filters will be in place to 
prevent my kid from looking at 
inappropriate sites?   
	

A: WHS is predicated on teaching 
students to make good choices. 
Students’ computers will be 
monitored. Staff will be vigilant in 
making sure that students use their 
iBooks appropriately and parents are 
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13.Q:Can my kid keep the computer 
over breaks?  
	

A:For breaks during the school year, 
yes. However the computer will need 
to be returned at the end of the 
school year. 
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14.Q:Will students get computers for 
summer school?
	

A:Perhaps. Exactly how students will 
access computers during summer 
school will depend, in part, upon 
the summer laptop maintenance 
schedule. In cases where access to 
computers is required for 
coursework, the school will make 
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15.Q:What will the school do if I 
refuse to check out a laptop for my 
kid?
	

A:Because the iBook will be an 
integral part of the curriculum, the 
expectation is that every student 
will have a computer.
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16.Q:I’m not going to sign this 
form. Now what?
	

A:Withhold computer and direct 
parent to the main office.
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17.Q:What if the computer is in for 
repair?  
	

A:A determination will be made on 
the timetable for replacement (see 
attached sheet).
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18.Q:What software is installed on 
this computer?
	

A:These iBooks are currently running 
Mac OS System 10.3. Installed 
applications include AppleWorks 6, 
iCal, iTunes, iPhoto, iMovie, 
Safari, and Microsoft Office (Word, 
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19.Q:What do these computers cost?
	

A:$980.



Questions and Answers

20.Q:What about student training?
	

A: A tutorial is included on each 
student laptop. There will also be 
some training provided as part of 
the rollout schedule, and help will 
be available throughout the school 
day.



Questions and Answers



Questions and Answers

Inevitably, there will be questions 
that we’ve not anticipated. If you 
get questions that you can’t 
answer...

Give them Dr. Crook’s home number.
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Inevitably, there will be questions 
that we’ve not anticipated. If you 
get questions that you can’t answer, 
tell the parents you’ll check and 
call with the information. Make note 
of the questions, contact Paul 
Lindgren or an administrator for 
answers (probably the next day), and 
then inform parents accordingly.




